Shu Zhang,
It is truly sad news – a patriot and leader who will always be fondly remembered and sorely missed.  I am preparing condolence letters from both the Edgar Snow Memorial Fund and the UMKC School of Medicine that you may want to share at his farewell meeting.  I shall send e-mail copies to you but would also like to mail the original letters to Lillian.  I would appreciate it if you could send me the mailing address for Lillian.
Gary Pettett, M.D.
President, Edgar Snow Memorial Fund
Shu Zhang
YOU ARE KIND IN INFORMING ME OF THE PASSING OF HUANG HUA. 
AGE PREVENTS ME FROM ATTENDING THE FAREWELL GATHERING.
HUANG HUA WAS AN EXAMPLE FOR MANKIND.  HE PLACED HIS LIFE AT RISK FOR THE GOOD OF WHAT HE BELIEVED IN.
HIS HONESTY WAS MATCHED BY HIS ABILITY AND HIS KINDNESS.    
HE LILIANG, THEIR CHILDREN, ESPECIALLY HIS TWO SONS, WHO WERE WITH ME FOR COLLEGE EXPERIENCE,
ARE IN MY THOUGHTS. 
I HAVE LOST A DEAR FRIEND.
E. Grey Dimond, MD
Shu Zhang,
We at the Edgar Snow Memorial Fund are all saddened by the news of the passing of Huang Hua.  One of the most moving experiences I had was sitting next to him as we were watching the CCTV production of "Mao and Edgar Snow."  It was not in English at that time, and he was giving a running commentary.  He was a great man and a great friend to America.  We will dearly miss him.
John R. Phillips
Partner   HUSCH BLACKWELL LLP

Dear Shu Zhang:  I read in the LA Times this morning about the death of Huang Hua at 97.  I was saddened to hear about that!  I feel so privileged to have been able to meet such a wonderful and important man in my trips to China.  This would not have been possible had we not been traveling with the Edgar Snow Memorial Fund group, and IPFS, and am very grateful.  I feel that I met a part of history.  I remember his wife too, especially from the Helen Snow ceremonies in 2007.  She was beautiful and dynamic.  The article did not mention her, so I don't know if she is still alive or not.  Anyhow, I am so sorry for your loss of this great friend, as I know how you and the PFS group revered him.  I treasure the biography of him that we were given on that first trip in 2004.
    I have been in a little contact with Nancy Wilson recently.  One of my good friends is starting a program of teaching Mandarin in the schools in Scottsdale, Arizona, which is a part of Phoenix.  I think this is very important.  We Americans historically have not been good about learning other languages, expecting everyone else to learn English!  So, I think this is a very good effort to teach Mandarin in addition to Spanish and French in the schools.  So many Chinese children are learning English and good to have it both ways.  So, I suggested that my friend call Nancy as Nancy could give her resources for teaching about Chinese culture and history in addition to the language.

    Well, my friend, I often think of you and have grateful memories of the trips I had to China.  Again, I am so sorry to hear about Huang Hua.

    Warm wishes, Lynette  
Lynette Berg Robe

顾会长、舒会长并转何理良同志：
惊悉黄华会长因病不幸逝世，我感到十分悲痛。他是艾黎、马海德、米勒的挚友，和艾黎创立了3S研究会，后来又发展成为国际友人研究会。他毕生都致力于国际友好活动，为增进各国人民的了解和友谊，做出了杰出的贡献，立下了不朽的功勋。1977年12月，他陪邓小平为艾黎祝贺80大寿，开创了为国际友人祝寿的先例，我至今还清楚的记得那天我第一次见到他的音容笑貌。我将永远怀念这位德高望重的老前辈，沿着他所开创的道路，为继承和发展国际人民友好事业而努力工作。
聂广涛
Hanh and John Easterbrook
                                                         November 25, 2010
Dear He Liliang,

On behalf of the Stilwell and Easterbrook families, please accept our deepest sympathies on Huang Hua’s passing.

He was a giant of a man, not only in China, but worldwide.  He set standards of courtesy, diplomacy, integrity, sincerity, warmth, understanding, and service to his country and so many organization that will be benchmarks for everyone….yet standards which will be unsurpassed.

We are honored to have known him and experienced first-hand his wonderful personality.  He will always be the epitome of all the positive characteristics my grandfather saw in the Chinese people.

China, and the world, has lost one of the truly great men of our times.

Our thoughts are with you at this most difficult time.  However, we know that the memory of the joy and happiness the two of you experienced throughout your lives together will give you strength and sustain you.

With great respect and heartfelt condolences,
       Tributes by Stephen MacKinnon, author (USA)
HUANG HUA: 


Let me add another voice to the many in tribute and celebration of the life and career of Huang Hua – diplomat par excellence.  His contributions in the pre-liberation era are the stuff of legend.  His evolution is well known from communist student activist, 1936-38, to translator facilitator for Edgar Snow, to one of Zhou Enlai’s top negotiators with Western diplomats in the 1940s like Leighton Stuart.  I only knew him as a senior statesman after his service as foreign minister.  I remember well a railway trip in 1985 with Huang Hua, Rewi Alley, Bill Hinton, Israel Epstein, and others to Mongolia for a  commemorative meeting about Edgar Snow and his first China reporting – a famine in Mongolia in 1931-32.  The relationship between Rewi Alley and Huang Hua seemed especially close.  Please convey my condolences to the family.

November, 2010
Dear Shu Zhang:  I am happy to hear that your health has improved, and I hope it will stay that way for a long time!.  Yes, please extend my condolences to He Liliang.  I saw in other articles she was mentioned.  The LA Times article showed Huang Hua shaking hand with U.S. President Ronald Reagan at the White House, but it is not included in the online article.  There are photos in the NY Times and The Guardian, a British publication.  I am including the links to these below but don't know if you will be able to access them, but thought it worth a try.  I have sent these to Nancy Wilson too.

   I too hope to return to China one day...probably not until I retire, which is still a few years off.  

   Well, I will think of you, He Liliang and the members of PFS on Dec. 1st.  Warm regards, Lynette Robe
Dear Zhang Lian,  I hope things are going well with you and your health is good.  We had the Edgar Snow Symposium in October and it made me think of old friends.  i saw your photo in the Freindship publication when Dr. Carlson was visiting in Beijing.  All of you ladies looked so pretty and healthy.  I mailed the photo on to Dr. Dimond.  He was so pleased to have it.  The last time I was in China was my 70th birthday.  It was so lovely celebrating with all of you.  It is a special memory for me.  That was 9 years ago. How time flies.  Please give my warm wishes to all the ladies and Dr. Wu.  I did see the Ambassador at the Symposium.  He seemed very well.
Would you please relay my sympathies to He Liliang.  It was in the Kansas City Star today the Huang Hua has passed.  What and amazing life he had.  How things have changed from the time of the Old Commrades.  Many happy, healthy days.  Fond thoughts flow your way.  Joyce Dutcher
Dear He Liliang and family,
I feel so sad about Huang Hua’s passing, yet I am grateful, as you have told me that you and your family are at peace.  Huang Hua was a noble man who lived a long and honorable life.  A life that spanned the history of “New China.”    
          Liliang, our phone conversation several nights ago started my thinking about Huang Hua’s long-standing friendship with Helen.  When you mentioned that Huang Hua’s and Helen’s friendship was meaningful and long-lasting, I was reminded that their great friendship spanned the sixty tumultuous years of Modern China’s history from Yan’an, 1937 to Beijing, 1997.
      As you know, their friendship actually had begun earlier, when he and other student leaders met at the home of Edgar and Helen Snow in 1935.  Current newspapers are reporting the pivotal role Huang Hua played in re-establishing China’s relations with the international community, and also his key role in facilitating the rapprochement between the Peoples’ Republic of China and the U.S.  In her memoir, Helen gave additional insight into the background of the rapprochement.  She spoke of Huang Hua as student leader from Yenching University who met with other student leaders in the Snows’ home where they secretly planned the December 9th Movement.  Helen wrote, “Yet from 1935, it was these Yenching-Tsinghua students who were the liaison with the West for the left-wing and Communist elements in China; and they were the engineers of the rapprochement of 1972.”  She pointed out that the “New China”-American friendship was born out of the 1935 December 9th Movement formed by these students.  
     Years later, Huang Hua referred to that time in a note he wrote to Helen, “It brings me back to No. 13, Kwei-jia-chang, Beijping, 1935-36, our youthful yet daring and courageous lives.  Now 60 years later, looking back to that dangerous & challenging moment of history, I feel that we lived up to the expectations of our peoples.  We have no regret and no remorse. . . .No force can reverse the deep rooted friendship and understanding of the growing ties between our two great peoples.” 

     I remember that note so vividly.  We were in Beijing, June 5th, 1996, just a few months before Helen’s death.  Garth and I met with you and Huang Hua and he gave us that note from you both, to be delivered by us to Helen.  Huang Hua fondly recalled his times at the Snows’ home and their dog, Gobi.  He then proceeded to read the message aloud to us in his “deep, slow, throaty voice” with such warmth that the words, as he read them, still echo in my mind.  My heart was touched.  And it was then that I came to really understand the great depth of their friendship.  Huang Hua was a true friend whose spirit will live on not only through his immense works, but also within the hearts of his many friends.
     I am so grateful to Helen, that through her, I had the privilege to know you both.  I count myself fortunate that you and Huang Hua have shared your friendship with me and our family as you both carried forward that great friendship you had with my aunt, Helen Foster Snow.
     Liliang, dear noble woman, your long vigil for Huang Hua is over, but I hope our relationship will continue for I look forward to our being in touch.  

 With profound sympathy to you and your family,







Sheril
Gu Pin'e: I am so sad to read your message. 
Huang Hua will always be a true hero to me. I feel I have lost a personal friend. He taught me a great deal. May he rest in peace. And may his wife and family be comforted in knowing he lived a good life and contributed so very much to world peace and the "friendship" between people around the world. His legacy lives on in the China Society for People's Friendship Studies. 
I join the Chinese people in mourning his passing. The Chinese people have lost a giant of a man, who contributed in so many ways to China's development and positive standing in the world. And you have lost a very close friend. You served Huang Hua with great honor. 
Please convey my personal sympathies to the family of Huang Hua. 
I am honored that you personally shared this news with me. I will get back to you on what we discussed here in D.C and your messages and photos since you visited.
My best to you, my friend, Woody 

Sent via BlackBerry by AT&T
